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Jeffrey Desmond, M.D., clinical associate professor of emergency medicine in the Medical 

School, retired from active faculty status on December 31, 2022. 

Dr. Desmond started his M.D. degree at the University of Nebraska from 1983-1985, and 

then completed his M.D. degree at the University of Texas in 1987.  After that he completed an 

internship at the University of Massachusetts Medical Center in 1988.  He then completed a 

residency in general surgery at the University of Massachusetts Medical Center in 1989 and then 

a residency in emergency medicine at the University of Massachusetts Medical Center in 1993.    

In 1993, he began his career here at the University of Michigan, being first appointed as a lecturer 

in the Department of Surgery, Section of Emergency Medicine.  In 2002, he was appointed a 

clinical assistant professor of emergency medicine in the Department of Emergency Medicine here 

at the University of Michigan.  In 2011, he was appointed a clinical associate professor of 

emergency medicine in the Department of Emergency Medicine.  In addition, Dr. Desmond has 

served as the chief medical officer since 2016.    

During his time here, Dr. Desmond has been a dedicated teacher and mentor to our residents 

and students.  He has served as the co-director of the Healthcare Administration Scholars Program, 

a program for fellows interested in pursuing healthcare administration, since 2013.  In his role as 

chief medical officer, he has been instrumental in helping further the goals and mission of the 

Office of Clinical Affairs for the University of Michigan as well.  He has served on several regional 

committees, including serving as the chair of the Chelsea Joint Venture Board.  He has also been 

involved in several institutional committees, including the UMHS Executive Committee and the 

Clinical Inpatient Tower Steering Committee.  

The Regents now salute this distinguished faculty member by naming Jeffrey Desmond, 

clinical associate professor emeritus of emergency medicine.  
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